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Wednesday News 

October 7, 2015 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts     
operate and other important community information.  For       

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

El Santiago Update  
The exterior of the building and site work is substantially complete. The 
landscaping is complete and the Mechanical and Electrical systems are complete 
and being tested. All plumbing fixtures are installed and being tested. Audio / 
Visual systems are being installed and tested.  The interior finishes are nearing 
completion and the project is on schedule for completion in December 2015. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed on the dates noted for 
scheduled maintenance this week: 

 Paradise Bocce Court  

The Paradise Bocce Courts are currently closed for improvements 

 Paradise Archery Range 

The Paradise Archery Range will be closed through October 2nd. 

 Pimlico Recreation Center 

The Pimlico Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly cleaning on Saturday, October 10th. 

 Churchill Street Recreation Center 

The Churchill Street Recreation Center will be closed from October 11th through October 18th. 

 Hadley Neighborhood Pool 

The Hadley Neighborhood Pool will be closed until October 11th for deck refinishing. 

Boat Tour Closure—Due to high water levels, the Lake Sumter Landing Boar 
Tours will be closed until further notice.  We apologize for the inconvenience.  
Please stay tuned to www.DistrictGov.org for updates or contact the Laurel 
Manor Recreation Center at (352) 751-7110 for additional information.  

 Paradise Family Pool  

The Paradise Family Pool is now 
open for your enjoyment! 



 

 

 

 
 

 

Please join us for the Grand Opening of our 78th pool! 

Softball Tournament 

Check this out!  There are 37+ 
teams registered to compete 

in the 2015 softball           
championship tournament.  

Local Villages teams           
participating as well as teams 

from all over the state and 
country.  Come out and      

support these remarkable   
athletes! Friday at 2:30pm 

Home Run Derby is at        
Saddlebrook Softball          
Recreation Complex. 

WE HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE! 
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Each week we are highlighting different services available on the website, 
www.DistrictGov.org.  This week’s feature explains the best way to contact us! 

There are many instances in which you may prefer to contact us via email rather than in 
person or on the phone.  Contact us on the website 24hours per day, 7 days per week and 
have your comments read and questions answered within 48-hours by District staff: 

1. On www.DistrictGov.org, select the ‘Contact Us’ link. 

 

Navigating www.DistrictGov.org 

2. Choose the subject that best fits your concern or 
question.  Not sure?  Choose ‘General / Other    
Comment or Inquiry’ 

3. Provide us with your contact information so we 
can respond to your question / comment.   



 

 

 

 
 

 

Community Watch moves to Savanah Center 

After much planning and preparation, one half of the Community Watch patrol 
resources now call the Savanah Center “home!”  On Tuesday, September 22nd, 
drivers and supervisors assigned to patrol neighborhoods in Districts 1 through 
6 and the Town Square moved into their new satellite office.  The Savanah   
Recreation staff will share space with the Community Watch employees as there 
is adequate room to accommodate shift changes and there will no impact on the 
current recreational activities. 

With the move to the Savanah Recreation Center, the drivers and supervisors 
will now start their patrol shifts closer to their assigned areas, accomplishing 
two positive objectives: 

 Save Time:  drivers and supervisors will not have to drive from the main    
office on Bonita Blvd just to start their shifts.  They will spend more time 
patrolling their assigned areas. 

Save Money:  with a reduction in miles driven, there will be a saving in fuel 
costs, as well as the wear of the patrol vehicles. 

It is estimated that this move will save the District approximately $25 -$30,000 
per year. 



 

 

 

 

 

District staff was recently asked about “The Villages Academy” with a sign-up fee of $97.   

Please know that the District Government and the Developer DO NOT have any affiliation with 
this site, and they do not endorse any of the information provided.   After checking into this 
“Academy”, staff found it to be confusing  to residents. 

The District Government does not charge for the many informational opportunities available 
about the community.   

Two informational programs provided by the District Government that we encourage residents 
to attend are: 

°  Community Development District (CDD) Orientation provides a general overview of how the 
districts operate and provides important information about the people, services, and other     
supporting entities that help make The Villages a premier community. 

This program is offered every Thursday at 10:00 a.m. in the District Office located at 984 Old 
Mill Run, The Villages, FL.  No sign-ups are required. 

°   The Resident Academy is an interactive program for residents who are interested in learning 
about their local government. Our ultimate goal for the Resident Academy is to alleviate the   
confusion, questions, or mis-information that exists throughout the community regarding the 
responsibilities and functions of the Community Development Districts. During this program, 
participants will receive an in-depth look at the various District Departments and how they work 
together to make this the best community to live, work and play. Department Directors will also 
be available to answer questions or make appointments for those seeking additional                  
information.  

If you are interested in becoming a part of this exciting program, please call the Customer Ser-
vice Center at 753-4508 or stop by the office at 984 Old Mill Run to sign-up.    

 

In addition, any questions you may have about the community can be directed to the Customer 
Service Center, any of our elected officials or directly to any District department.  Again, there is 
no charge to receive information about the Districts and your Villages community:  all it takes is 
your asking and we will provide the information.  In addition, check out the District web site 
which also includes contact information for your elected officials and the numerous services    
offered. 



 

 

  

As the cooler weather approaches and it becomes darker earlier in the evening, please 
make sure you take all available steps to ensure you are visible while walking at night.  
Wear light, reflective clothing that is easily visible in the evening hours and carry a 
flashlight or other flasher.    

The Community Improvement Council (CIC) hosts a Brite @ Nite program in which 
they offer flashers with three different light patterns to allow walkers to be more     
visible at night.  For additional information on this program, please contact the CIC or 
visit the Recreation page of our website, www.DistrictGov.org.  

The District recently received complaints from residents regarding religious groups going 
door to door. While the Declaration of Restrictions prohibit solicitation, based on Supreme 
Court rulings, religious groups have right to do so based on the First Amendment right to free
-speech protections.   

Residents may contact Community Standards if they have questions regarding solicitors in the 
community at 352-751-3912.  As always, if a resident feels there is a suspicious person on their 
property in the community, we encourage you to contact law enforcement.  



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Join us on Saturday, November 7, 2015 for Government Day! 

 


